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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
 
Kia ora, Talofa Lava, Malo E Lelei, Pagbati, Sata sri akala, Vanakkam, Namaste, Ni hao, Greetings, 
 
There are two weeks left in Term 2 é which means out seniors have only 14 weeks left at school this year. 14 
weeks in which to ensure they are on track and achieving in NCEA. 14 weeks to ensure they have at least 50 
credits higher than an achieved level so they can gain a certificate endorsement. 14 weeks to ensure they have at 
least 14 credits in each subject higher than an achieved level so they can gain subject endorsements. 
 
Parents, please talk to your teenager about their goals, and support them to achieve at the highest level. We are 
at the business end of the school year now, and school work and achievement needs to be the priority. 
 

We have had a lot of staff and student sickness this term. The holidays, when they begin at the end of next week, 
need to a be a time for rest, sleep catch-up, and ensuring that everyone is recovered for a busy Term 3. 
 

Last Friday we celebrated our Sacramental Mass where 23 students completed their sacraments of initiation. It 
was a wonderful celebration, full of symbolism and ritual, that gathered us all into the sacredness of the occasion. 
My congratulations to our students involved, for taking the next step on their spiritual journey.  
 

ERO, the Education Review Office, has just informed us they will be visiting the school to undertake an external 
evaluation in week 3 of next term , August 7-11. ERO visit all schools in New Zealand on a cyclical basis, ranging 
from 1-5 year intervals. ERO last visited Marcellin three years ago and we look forward to discussing with them 
the progress we have made since their last evaluation. 
  

If you have a child or whanau member, or friend going to enrol students at Marcellin for 2018, could you please 
contact the office for a prospectus. It won't be long before we have to finalise staffing for next year, and we need 
a good indication of likely numbers of students to know how many Year 7 and 9 classes to staff. Thank you for 
your support with this. 
  

As this is the last newsletter for the term, we wish you all a healthy and safe winter holiday break. 
  

Rapu i te pai  
Seek the best 
Jan Waelen, Principal 

 

 
 



Important Dates|RǕnui 
JUNE: 

¶ Sunday 25th ï Matariki begins (the MǕori New Year) 

¶ Tuesday 27th ï Year 12 Retreat at Christ the King Parish in Owairaka 

¶ Wednesday 28th ï Year 7 ï 10 Report Evening, 3.30 ï 7.00pm 

¶ Wednesday 28th ï Maori Parentsô Hui at 7.00pm in the Staffroom 

¶ Thursday 29th ï OPEN DAY from 9am ï 3pm 

¶ Friday 30th ï Year 11 Melodrama Performance at 7.00pm in the Benedict Performing Arts Centre ($2 entry) 
JULY: 

¶ Wednesday 5th ï Year 13 Tourism Trip at International Travel College 

¶ Thursday 6th ï Year 13 Tourism Trip at International Travel College 

¶ Thursday 6th ï Year 8 Trip to the Stardome at One Tree Hill 

¶ Friday 7th ï Term 2 ends at 3.10pm 

¶ Monday 24th ï Teacher Only Day 

¶ Tuesday 25th ï Term 3 begins at 8.40am 

¶ Wednesday 26th ï Year 10ï13 Music Trip 

 

2018 Enrolmentsƅ2018 Whakaurunga Kura 
We are accepting enrolments now for 2018 ï please let any friends or family know that are wanting their child/ren 
to attend Marcellin next year.  Feel free to pick up a Prospectus from the school office or download from our 
website. 
There is another Open Day on Thursday 29th June from 9am to 3pm. 
 

 
 

Year 11 Melodrama Performance Evening 
This Friday, 30th June at 7.00pm, the Year 11 Drama class proudly present a Melodrama Performance Evening.  
There will be 3 plays ï Double Dealing; The Drunkards Dilemma; A Trouble Shared - $2 entry, tickets 
available from the Student Services Centre. 
 

School Sports 
Below are some friendly tips for families and friends who come out to watch our games, both at home and when 
we play away. 
Tips for families and friends: 

¶ Be a good role model. Children watch and learn from you, so make sure you set a good example. 

¶ Avoid a 'win at all costs' attitude. Although you may think winning is important, the focus for sport should be 
on fun! 



¶ Try not to be critical of coaches, referees or umpires. Many are volunteers who give their time to make sport 
possible for all our students, and some are just learning. If you have some constructive advice for them, leave 
it until after the game or have a quiet chat with the head coach or referee. 

¶ Be supportive by cheering our teams on in a positive way and congratulating the players whether we win, lose 
or draw. 

 

Sacramental Mass 
On Friday 16th June we celebrated our school mass where 23 students completed their sacraments of Initiation. It 
was a wonderful celebration, led by Monseigneur Bernard Kiely with Pa Peter Tipene and Father Benedict 
Francis.  An atmosphere of prayerfulness and a beautiful liturgy allowed the Holy Spirit to be strongly present to 
all our students. Thank you to all the supporting families for making this day so special. 

 
   

Year 12/13 BCATS Class 
The Year 12 and 13 class have done a superb job building their cape cod chairs and recliners ... 

    



 

Filipino Independence Celebration  
On Saturday the 17th of June, Marcellin College hosted its second annual Filipino Independence Celebration. This 
year's event was a full day of international food and fierce 3-man side basketball.  
Senior Students, Marcellin families and local businesses held food stalls and donated wonderful prizes for the 
large crowd who came to enjoy the day. The Filipino Consular General Querobine Laccay and local candidate MP 
Paulo Garcia opened the tournament and congratulated Marcellin College for its support for the Auckland Filipino 
Catholic Community. 
Special thank you to Mr Rino Exconde and all the student volunteers who made the day a great success. 

 
 

Food Technology Class 
The Term 2 Food Technology taster class have completed a term of learning about nutrition, food preparation 
skills, group work as well as designing and trialling a healthy food item for teenagers following technology 
processes.  Excellent skills, organisation and application of knowledge was evident throughout. 

 



 
Assembly Certificates|Tiwhikete whakaminenga 

Model United Nations Assembly 
(MUNA) Attendees: 

¶ Edgar Varona 

¶ Tyra Ah Yuk 

¶ Louis Buking 

¶ Precious Calder 

¶ Joelle Reid 

¶ Aidan-Paul Samasoni-
Tukuitonga 

¶ Kasi Valu 

¶ Krystelle Buking 
Excellence in Waves and 
Energy Test: 

¶ Ezra Galang 

¶ Jaylyn Burgess  

¶ Sean Bautista 
Effort and Diligence in Science: 

¶ Daniella Manansala 

¶ Alisi Sevele 

¶ Jonathan Alfonso 

¶ Suchit Mathur 

 

Congratulations|Mihi 
Congratulations to Noah Vilisoni-Heather (Year 12) who will be travelling to the Bahamas in July to represent 
the Cook Islands in three swimming events at the Commonwealth Youth Games 2017. 
 

IF YOUR CHILD IS DOING SOMETHING FANTASTIC OUTSIDE OF SCHOOL TIME, WE WOULD 
LOVE TO HEAR ABOUT IT AND SHARE IT WITH THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY ï EMAIL 
office@marcellin.school.nz. 

 

Remar 
The Year 12 Remar group went to Marist House, Manly on Sunday 25th June for their retreat day for Term 2. 
There were 13 students present and Mrs Bridgette Brooks came with us to drive the rest of the students. She has 
long been interested in finding out what the students love about going to Manly so she was happy to take the 
opportunity to come with us. The students had selected the theme of ódevelopmentô for the day and so there were 
many activities related to the theme. The prayer included a reflection on the parable of the mustard seed as well 
as a consideration of the passage from Johnôs gospel about the vine and the branches. The students created 
great drama performances which presented the ways in which we can develop our faith, our gifts and talents and 
our friendships.  
It was a thoroughly enjoyable day and Mrs Brooks commented that óa different teacher should go each time so 
that they can see the way the students interact and share their faith. It would be good for all teachers to see the 
students in this light.ô Indeed, the Remar Team is very aware of the unique experience that the retreats at Manly 
really are ï a great time for the students just to relax, be themselves, share honestly about their faith and have 
fun. Itôs a great way to strengthen the family spirit in the group as is evident in the photographs below. 

   
The Remar Team is very grateful to Mrs Brooks for giving up her time to be with us and to help with transport. We 
are delighted that she also enjoyed the experience. 
 
 
 



 
 

 

Grab your Weber Bros Circus handout from Student Services Centre to get $5 discount. 
 


